

laryland State Geographic Information Committee

commitment to excellence in the development and coordination of geographic information technologies.

Chair

Patrick McLoughlin MD Dept of Information Technology (DoIT)

Vice Chair

Patrick Callahan Prince George's County

Past Chair

Marshall L. Stevenson III Whitney Bailey Cox &

Magnani. LLC Secretary Julie Spangler

JMT Technology Group Treasurer

Al Wainger Michael Baker International

CAUCUS CHAIRS

Education Vacant

Federal Government Noemi Mendez US Census

Local Government

Lynda Warthen Frederick County

Private Industry

Dawn Blanchard McCormick Taylor Regional

Erick Pate Calvert County

State Government Kevin Coyne MD Dept. of Natural

Resources SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRS

Data and Resources Jake Lloyd Whitney Bailey Cox & Magnani, LLC

Education

Julia Fischer MD Dept of Information Technology (DoIT) Advocacy Chair Sid Pandey

Dewberry

Outreach

Ashley Samonisky

Vision Planning and Consulting

MSGIC Executive Committee Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, September 13, 2017 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM MD DoIT Offices - 100 Community Place, Crownsville, MD 21032 (1st Floor Conference Room – Side A) Parking: Open - Visitors need to sign-in with guard at front desk to obtain a visitor badge

In Person:	On the Phone:
Julie Spangler	Shawn Pickett
Patrick McLoughlin	Alison Banks
Kevin Coyne	Art Lembo
Al Wainger	Stephanie George
Patrick Callahan	Kenny Miller
Dawn Blanchard	Erick Pate
Julia Fischer	Justin Mannion
Lynda Warthen	
Niki Miller	
Charlene Howard	
Matt Sokol	

Open Meeting & Announcements – Patrick McLoughlin

• Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes

Motion to approve last month's meeting—Pat M

- Second--
- Passed

• New Topics & Open/General Discussion

Training Opportunities – Art Lembo and Julia Fischer

- Julia—background—classes were offered before TUgis; were very well received. Art has these classes in a few different formats that have had great success.
 - Open Source GIS Training Opportunities—off three classes in a series. They are not necessary pre-requisites to each other but if you do want to take the full series it makes logical sense. Idea is to offer these around the state in 3 geographic groups, each session limited to 24 participants
 - Classes
 - Intro to QGIS (desktop)
 - Intro to Postgres (server)
 - Python for Geospatial (developer)
 - Sites to be selected in Eastern MD, Central MD, and Western MD
 - May need to charge a small fee to participants; MSGIC to subsidize cost o Will need to determine pricing
 - Art-
 - Has additional ideas for data courses that could be turned into workshops for MSGIC

- Give participants a break in between the classes; bring the classes to the people geographically
- o Classes have been filling up very quickly
- Julie asked if there was an opportunity for something like open source for managers to take a higher-level perspective on these technologies
 - Julia—this may be an excellent opportunity for a webinar rather than a full class
 - Julia—Next step is to figure out the pricing; Julia will prep document with class info to pass around for comment. Art will then give us a price and Julia and Art will start to look for facilities.
- Art—BMC was bring your own device; Towson used their hardware. This decision will need to be made per each facility.
- Lynda—central option may need a second set of dates given the likely popularity.
- Erick—incentive for students to take all three courses; give certificate, bundle courses;
 - Art—give substantial discount to MSGIC members vs non-MSGIC members so that they want to become MSGIC members.
 - Julia—certificate in the past had hours on it so that was sufficient for the GISP recert. If there are other orgs that may need documentation beyond that, let Julia know. Will need to know minimum # of students to not cancel the class; DoIT classes need 6 participants.
- Julia to talk with Dr. Scott and Logan to offer the lidar course again.
- Julia to talk with URISA about GISP Prep for the test
- o Executive Committee Nominations—Pat M
 - Nominations are due Friday (9/14)
 - Need a few more nominations; only three positions have more than one nominee
 - Federal position has no nominations
 - Patrick—10-15 people in the membership list; potentially reach out to them
 - Need to think about how we mentor people to participate in the EC
 - Kenny—thinking about maybe someone from FEMA? Maybe Will can reach out to someone from Region 3? Pat—Will is out of the country for a while.
- o Strategic Goals 2017—Pat M
 - Ongoing initiative that Pat wanted to have wrapped up by the end of this MSGIC year (we still have a month)
 - Pat, Marshall, Al and Julie have been working to put some high-level goals together to assist the subcommittee leads with meeting these goals through their activities
- o Mentorship Program—Pat M
 - Last meeting blended into the emerging professional's topic. Idea is to bring additional folks into the fold and prep them for the leadership roles. Pat and Julie invited additional people to this meeting.
 - Niki suggested making the meeting notices more visible.
 - Julie suggested adding the .ics file to the website so people can add it to their calendars. Pat or Julie will follow up with an email on the topic.

MSGIC Treasury Report - Al Wainger

- Income and expenses are coming into alignment. Looks like somewhere around \$13K-\$14K is our operating budget.
- Reminder regarding receipts: some recent receipts were paid and some were not. If you are submitting, you MUST submit back up documentation to prove that you paid for what you submitted—it needs to show **who** paid.
- Patrick C—should we be discussing a budget for next year? Al—yes, we need to start allocating. Julia—we're going to need a training budget. Pat M—we have an intern budget.

MSGIC Business

- Working Groups
 NG911/
 - NG911/Public Safety Working Group Peter Hanna
 - Peter not on the call
 - Anyone else have updates? Nope
 - o Maryland Elevation Working Group
 - Anyone have updates?
 - ROI Study looking for funding; RFI/RFP development is slippery for MSGIC, but maybe could support grant funding to develop?
 - Need to identify a liaison to MSGIC from this group to simplify communications
 - Business Entity Data Working Group Jake Lloyd
 - Pat M & Kevin attended the last meeting.
 - Kevin—last meeting was about a week ago. A lot of content about the business case has been pulled together into a working document, but it needs trimmed down. The expectation is to present it to the EC in October; put that date will be pushed back a little bit because of the amount of information that has been compiled. More likely December 2017 timeframe.
 - Lynda—groups in Frederick are asking about agricultural data they need for certain response exercises but they are unsure of where to get that information.
 - Geospatial Career Outreach Working Group Julie Spangler
 - Julie to formalize charter for this working group.
- Mapping/Photogrammetry Committee David Alvarez
 - Julia to follow up on response to DLLR working group conclusions that were presented at their board meeting.
 - o Geospatial Data Act follow up
 - Various positions have been posted to the MSGIC website. Any new ones or updates can be forwarded on to be included on the site.
- Membership Tracking *Kevin Coyne and Sid Pandey*
 - Kevin—Talked to Tu at Salisbury about the migration of the organizational information into Tidy HQ. Tu will provide a database dump. This will ideally be in place before the January membership push.
- Quarterly Meeting Updates Patrick Callahan
 - o Fall/Annual Meeting
 - October 18 in Ellicott City—Howard County Library Miller Branch. Starts at 10 am.
 - Patrick has an overflow of presenters; there are currently no lightning talks scheduled. Ask Jennifer Chadwick Moore about a presentation. Lightning talks may be dropped depending on response. Room fits 75 people.
- MD DoIT GIO Update--Julia
 - o Pat—
 - Draft out imagery RFP for the next cycle with expectation that will be released in the spring. Working to ID what will be included.
 - iMap 3.0 portal to portal sharing across the state will be rolling out in early 2018

- Stakeholders meeting was held at last iMap technical committee meeting. Terra room was filled.
- Esri Open Data portal—trying to engage other groups to build out the categories of information that will be available. SHA and MDE are working on subpages (less agency specific and more thematic.)
- Matt and Pat are working on a new iMap website that is coming soon.
- o Julia
- Oblique imagery conversations have been occurring; State has purchased licenses for Connect Explore from Pictometry. The licenses are concurrent. Working t integrate directly with SDAT. Having very preliminary conversations about potentially purchasing Pictometry for the remainder of the state. SDAT is taking the lead on this project.
- ISpatial—can be procured from GIS contract; their 1Integrate product used in conjunction with their 911 module would be made available by the State to the counties to assess local data against rules and standards and make corrections to the underlying data. Will be a demo to PSAP directors next week; then look for collective buy in of interest. Numbers Board will receive presentation on this product in October. Numbers Board may make the purchase. Julia wants to schedule a demo with the NG911 group. Demo will use Harford County data.
 - Al asked about pricing. Julia—production license is around \$50K, module is not developed yet so there is no pricing.
 - Lynda asked about white papers. Matt will ask rep what might already exist. Pat M—they have a YouTube channel.
- Lynda—NCR effort—perhaps some of that data could be included? Add Robert Horne into the conversation. Add iMap as a potential source for this information.
- Al—What's up with Saas? Julia—still processing. Want to go to the board in November/December timeframe. Each contract would then be negotiated separately after award. PORFP (Purchase order RFP process)
- Education
 - Covered at the beginning of the meeting
- Marketing/Outreach/Advocacy
 - AGOL Non-Profit Account *Sid Pandey*
 - Scott J—map GISPs
 - Lynda—story map about what we do; Julia—potentially leverage intern
 - Pat—membership map will be updated by Alison and Stephanie
 - Open for additional ideas; tool is available for use
 - o Conferences
 - Delaware conference
 - MACo conference
 - Esri MUC? As an opportunity for partnerships?
 - TUgis
 - Will know more at the next meeting; TUgis advisory meeting is next week
 - o Giveaways
 - One box of bottle openers left
 - 40 pins left
 - If we want any new giveaways we need to talk about that soon

 Quick Question from Justin M—are there any plans yet for more periodic meetings for the next gen 911 working group? Would like to see reoccurring meetings set up.

Meeting ended at 11:04 am.

Conference call info: https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/185399229 (872) 240-3212 Access Code: 185-399-229